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Schofield Scoop 

Winter will be here soon 
bringing with it snow and 

snow removal.  Please re-
member to obey all posted 

no parking signs so that 
the Village works crew 

members are able to keep your streets, 
alleys, and walkways safe and plowed. Do 

not leave any vehicles parked where they 

will impede snow-removal efforts. Please do not 
push, plow or blow snow on to the streets as this 

makes works crewõs job much more difficult.  As 
per Policy #5410, it is the policy of Council to rec-

ognize snow plowing as a municipal priority service 
and ensure that all developed properties in the Vil-

lage remain accessible during the winter season. 
Letõs all work together so we can have  a safe and 

happy winter season. 

Get Winter Ready: Move Your Vehicles 

Christine Coombs and Margaret Baziw attended the 

2016 Trail Chamber of Commerce Business Awards 
to accept the Customer Service Award on behalf of 

Fas Gas.  
 

The Customer Service Award is awarded to a busi-
ness that has consistently provides superior cus-

tomer service and is known to go above and beyond 
for their customers. The business demonstrates a 

consistent adherence to the highest quality service 
and support for their customers. They have product 

knowledge, take pride in their service and exceed 
customer expectations. Congratulations, Fas Gas and 

employees! 

Update on the Warfield 2040 Community Plan 
Thank you to everyone who attended the first 

project event on October 18th and to the 143 
people who took the first survey!  

Your input on initial ideas for Warfieldõs future 
will be summarized and released late Novem-

ber, but here is a sneak-peek at what respon-
dents said they love about Warfield:  

Å Small-town feel and peacefulness  
Å The people, sense of community and 

family-friendliness 
Å Natural beauty, including access to 

outdoor recreation and views of mountains, 

trees, wildlife 
Å The school and the pool 

Å The location and proximity to regional 
amenities 

To learn more about 
the project and to 

stay connected as it 
unfolds, please visit 

the project page at 
warfield.ca/iocp.  

Christine Coombs and Margaret Baziw (Fas Gas)

with Ingrid Hope (Halls Printing, award sponsor)  
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Upcoming Activities at the Warfield Hall  
Seniors Tea on Sunday, December 

4 from 1-3pm. Admission is free.  

 

Craft Fair Saturday, November 19 

from 9am-3pm. Admission is $2 and 

includes a complementary treat and 

coffee.  

 

Breakfast with Santa  December 

10, 9am-12pm. Admission is $2 and 

children 12 and under are free.  

 

Yoga with Marnie Laser (MSc. Kin; 

RYT200) 

Mornings Sessions from 9 -10:15 am 

Tuesdays: Hatha Flow,  

Wednesdays: Slow Flow,  

Thursdays: Gentle Flow  

Evening Sessions from 6-7:15pm 

Mondays: Slow Flow  

All classes are drop-in at $12/session.  

Please arrive 5-10 minutes prior to start 

time with your mat, a blanket, and any 

yoga props you may have.  

 

Paint and Wine Night   Sign 

up for an evening of fellowship, 

art, and, of course, wine. Each 

session includes wine and all 

required supplies as well as ex-

pert tutelage from Shelley 

Painter. Upcoming classes are 

Fridays November 25 (sold out), 

December 2, January 13, and 

February 10.  

 

S C H O F I E L D  S C O O P  

Webster Parent Advisory Council 
Feeding our Pride - The significantly under-

funded healthy breakfast and snack program at 

the school is always welcoming of donations. 

Please contact us for a list of most needed items 
Protecting our Pride  - please continue to 

drive with care while going past our school. 

Speed and distracted driving are still being no-
ticed and causing concern at both our crosswalk 

locations 

Growing Pride - If you have a green thumb, we 

would love to have some help with our school 
greenhouse and classroom window gardens. 

Building Pride - Our playground project is now 

complete. We are looking at what else we can 
add to the school for increased community usage 

Creating Pride - Please watch for framed art-

work throughout the area that has been created 
by the students. These art pieces will be changed 

out after 2 months. The frames are hanging 

at  Kootenay Savings Credit Union ð Trail 

Branch, Evergreen Sports & Physical Therapy, A 

& J Car Repair, Marinoõs Wholesale, Village of 
Warfield office, Ferraro Foods ð Trail Location, 

McEwan & Co. Law Corporation, OK Tire, Fas 

Gas, Trail & District Public Library, RCMP ð Trail 
Detachment & Warfield Council Chambers  

Raising Pride - PAC is once again selling the 

Passport to the Kootenays coupon books as a 

fundraiser - $45 and funds raised will be used to 
support programs at the school 

For more information on any of 

our initiatives, please leave a 
message for PAC  at 250-368-

3242 or contact Webster-

PAC@gmail.com. 

Warfield Youth Action Network 
Little Free  

Libraries  

Thanks to the do-

nated craftsman-
ship of Warfield's 

Arnel Weib, WYAN was able 

to create and install three little 
free libraries this summer: one 

at the pool park, one inside the 

Village Hall, and one above the 

Village office on Arnold Lauri-
ente Way. WYAN members 

will keep the little free libraries 

stocked with books for all ages. 
Webster School and the Trail 

Library have generously do-

nated books to this project. If 
you have any books you would 

like to donate, please contact 

WYAN coordinator at 250-512-

1351 or email Warfield-

YAN@gmail.com. 
Monthly Movie Night  

The Next WYAN community 

free movie nights are Friday 
November 18th  and Friday 

December 16th  from 6:30 - 

8:00pm. Concession items are 

available for $1.00. 
Bridging the Technology 

Gap 

WYAN members are happy to 
assist those who may be a bit 

t e c h n o l o g y- c h a l l e n g e d 

and  looking to perfect their 
"selfie-taking" skills, texting, 

facetiming, how to add your 

contacts to your electronic de-

vice or even just how to turn 

the darn thing on.  Please con-
tact  WYAN coordinator at 250

-512-1351 or email Warfield-

YAN@gmail.com to register for 
a session. 

Bottle Collection  

We will be collecting bottles to 

offset the costs of of art sup-
plies for creativity nights. Please 

contact us for pick-up, or drop 

of your bottles at the Village 
office. They can contact 

WYAN  for pick up or drop off 

at the Village office.   

Little Free Library on 

Arnold Lauriente Way  
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(above right) The Warfield Preschool 

welcomed Sparky the Fire Dog and 

the Village Fire Department for a talk 

on fire safety.  

(above) Donna, from the Trail Public 

library, dropped by to read to the 

preschool students. 

The Warfield Halloween Party, held on 

October 31, played host to over 100 

participants. The Recreation Commission 

would like to thank all the volunteers 

who made the event a success. A special 

thank you goes out to Ferraroõs for do-

nating pumpkins and to Paul Ferro for 

the hay bales.  

Imitation is the sincerest form of flat-

tery...or so they say. L-R: Jody-Lynn 

òMikeó Cox, Mike Barta, and Carol 

òBruceó LeRose.  Happy Halloween! 

The Village at a Glance 

The Brownies, Girl Guides, Pathfinders and Sparks have 

been working hard earning badges and being involved in the 

community! The Guides are all sold out of Mint Chocolate 

cookies, but don't worry, theyõll be back with the original 

ones for sale in the spring! (above) Girl guides. (top right) 

Sparks, Brownies, and Pathfindersõ Halloween party. 

(bottom right) The Brownies at their enrolment. 

For more information about Girl Guides or any volunteer 

opportunities please contact Erika Hayton 250-364-3354.  

tel:250-512-1351
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mailto:WarfieldYAN@gmail.com
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